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Date:

September 6, 2011
To:

Chairman Lee Holloway, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Authorization to Submit United States Consumer Product Safety Commission and National Center for Injury Prevention and Control Program Grant Applications – ACTION

POLICY

The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to submit grant applications to the United States Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) and the National Center for Injury Prevention and Control (NCIPC) for public swimming pool compliance work.
BACKGROUND

CPSC and NCIPC, both part of the Unities States Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, have informed DPRC that they anticipate making available for fiscal year 2012 pool and spa safety grant programs.  The Virginia Graeme Baker Act (VGBA) directed CPSC and NCIPC to establish grant programs to be used primarily to hire and train enforcement personnel for the implementation and enforcement of state and local government’s swimming pool and spa safety rules and regulations.  The grants also can be used for to educate staff on pool construction and installation, to assist service companies in construction, and to inform pool owners, operators, and members of the public about pool safety standards and the prevention of drowning or entrapment of children using swimming pools and spas.

CPSC and NCIPC plan to offer up to six grants, ranging in amounts from $100,000 to $1 million.  The grant program materials may be available as early as this fall.  DPRC expects to apply sometime between now and the spring of 2012, with grants being awarded in the summer of 2012.
DPRC is seeking authorization to submit a grant application for the ongoing VGBA code compliance work at Milwaukee County Park System pools and wading pools.  DPRC estimates that it will cost $200,000 to implement planned improvements to the affected pool facilities.

Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that appropriate staff be authorized to submit grant applications to CPSC and NCIPC for Virginia Graeme Baker Act improvements to Milwaukee County Park System pools and wading pools.
Prepared by: David Burch, Chief of Planning and Development

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	James Keegan, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board


Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Sarah Jankowski, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Linda Durham, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board
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